
 Head teacher’s blog… 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Another week has flown by, and school feels like a very busy place at 
the moment. There is definitely a ‘hum’ of activity to be heard in the 
air! The classes are enjoying their topics and I have been hearing all 
about the new things they have learned.  
Carne Class have already welcomed a visitor from the local commu-
nity, Sue Truscott, to tell them all about Toys from the past and they 
are planning and creating a ‘Toy Museum’ to share with parents at the 
end of this half term – look out for more details. 
Kiberick Class have been learning about Anglo Saxons and have their 
‘Anglo Saxon Day’ planned for Thursday December 7th. They are also 
planning and creating an ‘Anglo Saxon Museum’ for parents at the end 
of this half term – look out for more details about these two events. 
Kiberick Class have also been learning the Ukelele over the past 8 
weeks and have been absolutely fantastic in picking up a new skill! 
We plan to hold a short concert for parents to come and hear them 
play a few ‘numbers’ on Monday November 27th at 2.40pm. This will 
be held in Kiberick Class. 
Please see diary dates for all the exciting things we have coming up for 
the rest of this term.  
 
I hope you have a wonderful weekend. 
Best wishes, 
Caroline Jarrett 
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  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Wraparound 
  

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
playground 
gate 
  

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
playground 
gate 

3.15 – 4.30 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
playground 
gate 

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 

Additional 
Clubs 

3.15 – 4.00 
No charge 
Dodgeball 
KS2 
Mr Webb 
(no snack) 
Pick up from 
playground 
gate 

3.15 – 4:00 
£1.00 in cash 
Y6 club 
(no snack) 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 
  

We are in dis-
cussion about 
winter clubs 
that can re-
place netball 
and football 
until the 
spring... 

If there are 
any clubs that 
you would be 
interested in 
running 
please contact 
the office, 
thank you. 

  



• 

•  

• 

 

24/11/23 - Inset day 

27/11/23 - Kiberick class parents invited to a Ukulele 

performance at 14:40 

04/12/23 - Parent consultations (Booking available 

from end of next week) 

05/12/23 - Parent consultations (Booking available 

from end of next week) 

08/12/23 - Open the book during family worship 

06/12/23 - Christmas school lunch (now bookable on 

ParentPay, menu on page 6) 

06/12/23 - Christmas Dodgeball (if your child is at-

tending this please consent on ParentPay) 

06/12/23 - Rainbow Choir concert Truro Cathedral (if 

your child is attending this please consent on 

ParentPay) 

Continued on page 4….. 
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Do you have any Online Safety concerns? 

Here are two useful sites to look at for help and tips… 

 Common Sense Media 

 Keeping children safe online | NSPCC 

 

Please do come and speak to a member of staff if you are still concerned and 

would like any help or advice. 

07/12/23 - Anglo Saxon Day for Kiberick at the Wild 

Tribe Field 

08/12/23 - Open the book during family worship 

09/12/23 -  Veryan Christmas Fair and light turn on 

12/12/23 - Reception and Year 6 measurements 

(taken by the nursing team) 

15/12/23 - Yr 5 and 6 Woodland valley farm and 

Wreath making trip (more details on PP soon) 

18/12/23 - Yr 2, 3 and 4 Woodland valley farm and 

Wreath making trip (more details on PP soon) 

19/12/23 - break up for Christmas, plus end of year 

celebrations 

04/01/24 - First day of Spring term 
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A message from the PFA… 

“We still need volunteers to help with the following, if you can lend a hand at all with any of 
this in the run up to the day it would be hugely appreciated! 

Please state exactly what you can help with if you can help at all as it takes a bit off the ad-
ministrative load. Also anything you need to buy (table cloths etc) you will be reimbursed for 
so don’t worry about that :)  
Still need help with: 
• Table cloths - organising 
• Stall signage (though I will check what we already have) 
• Name the teddy game - organising the teddy/elf/snowman in question and the names 

etc 
• Picking up and organising floats for each stall. 
• Promoting the event - updating the PFA Facebook page, posting and sharing about the 

event and raffle prizes - this could be done by a couple of people ideally. 
We also really need help on the day, including;  
• Raffle ticket selling x 2 people as this gets busy 
• Raffle caller 
• Setting up 
• Clearing up 
• People to man stalls/ help with refreshments! 
The fair usually runs from 3 with the lights going on at 5 and the raffle called after the lights 
are on so it’s usually finished about 5:30. 
If you are able to take on any of these jobs to help make this fair as good as possible so we 
can raise some funds for the school it would be amazing!      Thank you!” 
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We loved talking to Mrs Truscott about toys from the past. 

We practice writing our letters everyday and we are getting really good at 
them now! You may even have heard your child use the word ominous!? 

We have enjoyed being scientists investigating absorbent materials this 
week. We learned new scientific vocabulary including capillary action and 
saturated! 
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Kiberick had an exciting start to the week this week, as they welcomed Christina and 

Gary from Pengelly Garden Centre to launch our work with them, which will be continu-

ing throughout the year. In the session, they completed a seed sorting activity, learnt 

about the things that plants need (nitrogen, potassium and phosphorus), made model 

composters that we will be monitoring weekly, planted bulbs to observe at home and 

started a little secret surprise for Christmas. Kiberick also enjoyed creating Anglo Saxon 

brooches out of clay and using a computer program to make themselves into Anglo Sax-

ons, to demonstrate their knowledge of Anglo Saxon beliefs, this will be available to view 

at our Anglo Saxon museum! Mrs Bull was particularly impressed with Kiberick’s tag rug-

by skills this week, where we had a mini game and everyone showed what they have 

learnt over the term so far. 
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Preloved and affordable Veryan School uniform now available, please 
check it out. We will continue to collect items that are no longer re-
quired to make them available to others that could us e them, I can 
collect these in the office. Any money made from the sales will go to-
wards projects or trips for the children.  
ANY ORDERS MADE FOR UNIFORM WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR COLLEC-
TION ON MONDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER AT THE SCHOOL AT 10AM, 
WASHED AND READY TO WEAR.  
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Cornwall Music Trust… 

Cornwall Music Trust ’s “very experienced guitar and piano 

specialist - Allan Fouracre” will be taking on new pupils.  

If a child is interested in joining this please book through 

Cornwall Music Trust,  https://cmst.co.uk/  

Those in receipt of Pupil premium are entitled to some free 

music lessons.  

crusty  
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